
and property owners, civic 
and community leaders and 
citizens to develop aware-
ness of diversity and fair-
ness. This is accomplished 
by proactive programs and 
activities which encourage 
fairness and diversity as 
well as those which promote 
and address discrimination.  

The Commission has a 
primary goal of creating an 
environment where com-
plaints of this nature do not 
occur because of increased 
awareness and sensitivity 
to respecting the diversity 
of others. The goal is to 
prevent formal complaints 
through proactive work.  
Additionally, the Commis-
sion can provide mediation 
services to employers, busi-
ness owners and property 
owners when there are in-
stances of alleged discrimi-
nation to resolve them be-
fore they result in a formal 
complaint. 

The Commission works 
with the Kentucky Commis-
sion on Human Rights to 

Human RigHts Commission foRmed in Bellevue

see maYoR
Cont’d on page 2

859-360-5573
See page 8

STEAK & SEAFOOD

address formal complaints 
within the City related to of 
age, color, disability, famil-
ial status, national origin, 
race, religion, sex and to-
bacco smoking status.   For 
complaints related to sexual 
orientation or gender iden-
tification the commission 
receives, investigates and 
processes those concerns.  

Though there are some 
exceptions for religious or-
ganizations and for family 
occupied/owned businesses 
or rental properties the or-
dinances require fair and 
equal treatment of people 
in housing, employment 
and public accommodations 
within the City of Bellevue.  

Complaints that concern 
a charge of discrimination 
based on age, color, disabil-
ity, familial status, national 
origin, race, religion, sex 
and tobacco smoking status 
are filed with the Kentucky 
Commission on Human 

7-9-21
by Mayor Charlie Cleves

Sacred Heart Church
The steeple of Sacred 

Heart Church is once again 
visible now that the scaffold-
ing has been removed.  This 
church is the most iconic 
structure in Bellevue.  The 
shiny new copper makes the 
steeple stand out just like it 
did in 1915 after being re-
built because of a tornado.  
Whether you are standing 
in Mount Adams, or the hill 
at Newport Central Catho-
lic, or the taller buildings 
in Covington, look toward 
Bellevue and the first thing 
you see is the steeple of Sa-
cred Heart Church.  

Looking back at the 
mayors from 1965 until to-
day, all of them, with the 
exception of Will Hunde-
mer, were from the Sacred 
Heart (or Divine Mercy Par-
ish as it is now named after  
combining with St. Anthony 
parish in 2003) .  

While the outside is al-
most near completion, the 
interior damage caused by 
the leaking roof must now 
be addressed.  Dave Fes-
sler, our city attorney, and 
chairman of the fundraising 
committee for the church, 
is still looking for ways to 
raise the additional funds to 
complete the project.

Senior Picnic
“Welcome back friends” 

is the theme of our senior 
citizen picnic this year.

It will be held on August 
17 from 11:30 am to 4 pm at 
the Bellevue Vets Club.

This event is open to all 
citizens of Bellevue age 55 
and older.  Doors open at 
11:00 am and you must call 
and reserve your spot by 
August 13.  Call 859-431-
8888. 

I never really saw my-
self as a senior citizen until 
I attended two years ago, 
as mayor, to speak.  There 
were people in attendance 
that were my age.  Since 
Bellevue City Administra-
tor Frank Warnock is older 
than me I will have to think 
of him as a senior citizen 
also.  He does seem a little 
confused at times.

O’Fallon Stallion
On the 4th of July at 

high noon the race started 
on Fairfield Avenue. Then, 
up the hill the runners went 
huffing and puffing on 
O’Fallon.

fRom tHe
maYoR

Unlike any other race in 
the tri-state, there is a unique 
twist at the end of the race. 
The race is not won just by 
crossing the finish line but 
by then by the winner drink-
ing a mug of beer and then 
hoisting the empty mug into 
the air and declaring “I am 
the O’Fallon Stallion.” First 
person to do all of this is the 
winner.

The race is 2,058 feet 
long and all uphill.  Marc 
Teismann from Van Voast 
was the winner this year.  
Marc ran track at NKU and 
later coached track at a lo-
cal high school.  It’s in his 
blood.  Beth Hanson took 
the women’s title in the 
race.  Dozens of contestants 
followed behind these two.  
Dave Fessler and Ryan Sal-
zman represented the city, 
both finishing in a decent 
time.

Thanks to Bellevue 
resident Kevin Wright for 
putting this race together. 
It was a lot of fun. The Bel-
levue Education Foundation 
provided hot dogs and tee-
shirts. Mike and Kathy Al-
moslechner were gracious 
to provide their driveway 
for an after-party.

Art in the Park
This is the 20th anniver-

sary of Art in the Park.  It 
will be held at Thomas J. 
Wiethorn memorial beach 
park on Saturday Septem-
ber 11th from 10 am-5pm.  
Please save this date in your 
calendar.

There are 65 local and 
regional artists (including 
artists from Hillsboro, Leb-
anon, Lexington and Louis-
ville) who will be display-
ing their amazing variety 
of artwork.  Local restau-
rants will supply the food 
tent with their wonderful 
dishes.  Adult beverages are 
being served by Darkness 
Brewing, West 6th Brew-
ing (Lexington) and Stone-
Brook Winery.

Local musicians 
will sing and play in the 

In November of 2019, 
the City of Bellevue unani-
mously passed a Fairness 
Ordinance prohibiting 
discrimination in employ-
ment, housing and public 
accommodations based on 
sexual orientation and gen-
der identity becoming the 
15th city within the Com-
monwealth to outlaw dis-
crimination on these bases.  
The Bellevue Fairness Or-
dinance builds on existing 
Kentucky state require-
ments that provide certain 
protections based on age, 
color, disability, familial 
status, national origin, race, 
religion, sex and tobacco 
smoking status.  

The city also created a 
Human Rights Commis-
sion of three members and 
charged it with the respon-
sibility to promote and 
protect basic human rights 
for all people within the 
community.  The Commis-
sion has the responsibility 
to initiate and encourage 
opportunities for business 

Great Wine Features
Growing list of fine

bourbons

by Bev and Jim McPhail
Although Bellevue was 

first settled in 1866, when 
Albert S. Berry sold the first 
lot to Christian Ladenberg-
er, it wasn’t until 1870 that 
it officially became a town. 
In March of that year Bel-
levue was incorporated by 
an act of the Kentucky state 
legislature. The act speci-
fied the land encompass-
ing the town, designating it 
and the surrounding area as 
a “separate voting district” 
from Newport and Dayton. 
In addition, the act estab-
lished the system of gov-
ernment for the town, the 
Board of Trustees, setting 
forth the duties and num-

ber of the trustees (five). 
It also appointed the first 
trustees: “George D. Allen, 
John Peak, William Rob-
son, Spencer C. Reeves and 
Rueben Tedra [sic – correct 
spelling is Tedrow]” – The 
First Five.

Unlike speculators like 
Berry and H. C. Timber-
lake, these men were some 
of Bellevue’s Founding Fa-
thers. With the exception of 
Robson, they were work-
ing-class men who took an 
interest in town matters. 
All but Tedrow lived the 
remainder of their lives in 
Bellevue. Their stories are 
typical of Bellevue. Some 
prospered, others merely 

got by. 
As mandated by the 

charter, trustees served one-
year terms, with elections to 
be held the first Monday in 
March. In 1871, only Allen 
and Robson sought seats. 
Robson (57 votes out of a 
maximum of 57) was elect-
ed while Allen (11 votes) 
did not. 

George Allen (c.1814-
1886) was born in Ohio and 
moved to Bellevue around 
1868. His house at 137 
Ross Ave. still exists, al-
though little of the original 
brick structure can be seen 

tHe fiRst five
Bellevue’s oRiginal goveRning BodY.
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activities at this year’s kids 
tent which includes painting 
to help bring alive the face 
of their favorite animal.  
The committee has been 
setting up at local events 
to promote the event and 
to sell the vintage tee-shirts 
from previous years.  If you 
see them please take a look 
and purchase one of these 
wonderful souvenirs from 
the past 20 years.

Thank you Bellevue 
resident Tim Wilhelm for 
volunteering your services 
to make Art in the Park a 
successful event.

maYoR fRom pg 1
by Jo Anne Warren, Master 
Gardener, Tree Hugger

He plants trees to benefit 
another generation.—Syn-
ephebi (Quoted by Cicero 
in De Senectute, VII)

Due to the loss of many 
trees to storms, construc-
tion, and insects, we must 
now work out a way to plant 
them.  The first-ever nation-
wide tree tally, known as 
Tree Equity Score, combin-
ing several metrics—socio-
economics, population den-

sity and existing tree cover, 
aims to show which loca-
tions have enough trees for 
optimal health and econom-
ic benefits.  This compre-
hensive survey examined 
3,810 municipalities, in-
cluding 150,000 neighbor-
hoods and 485 cities with 
50,000 people.  The number 
is 31.4 million trees, about 
10% increase from today, 
needed to establish “tree 
equity.”

As has been shown in 

tRees in Cities—sHade, please!
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At the corner of 
Fairfield & Van Voast 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please Bill: 
 
Kersker LLC 
PO Box 76040 
Highland Hts, KY 41076 
 
Cliff Kersker 
859-240-4275 




4 triple load washers 
9 double & 4 single load 
20 Dryers 
 

“The cleanest laundromat in town” 

At the corner of 
Fairfield & Van Voast 

Kevin Wall, DMD

340 Fairfield Avenue • Bellevue KY 41073
859-291-7621 

“A Healthy at Home Business”
Open Now! • Seeing New Patients
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The Bellevue Community 
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month by Community Shopper 
LLC, 464 Kuhrs Lane, Coving-
ton, KY 41015-1034. Rate & 
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859-331-7977, or by e-mail 
to communityshopper@twc.
com.  Publisher is not liable 
for contents of any ads or any 
claims made by advertisers.
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borhoods of minorities 
show 33% less tree cover 
than majority white com-
munities, and neighbor-
hoods with 90% or more 
of people living in poverty 
have 65% less tree cover.  
Cities that will benefit the 
most from achieving tree 
equity include Chicago, 
Columbus, Detroit, Fres-
no, Houston, Jacksonville, 
Los Angeles, Memphis, 
New York, Oklahoma City, 
Phoenix, Portland, Sacra-
mento, San Diego and San 
Jose.  

“We need to make sure 
the trees go where the peo-
ple are.  Tree Equity Score 
steers us in the right direc-
tion, and now it’s up to all of 
us to go beyond business as 
usual and take bold action,” 
said Jad Daley, President 
and CEO of American For-
ests, the non-profit which 
commissioned the study.

Planting trees can have 
economic benefits, as well: 
the study authors write that 
228,000 jobs would be cre-
ated---and there would be 
a savings of nearly $1.6bn 
a year from things like 
asthma-related emergency 
room visits avoided by less 
polluted air.

Some cities have al-
ready invested in shade eq-
uity.  Los Angeles’s mayor, 
Eric Garcetti, appointed a 
city forest officer in 2019 
to oversee the planting 
of 90,000 trees, focusing 
on neighborhoods lack-
ing in shade.  Phoenix has 
also pledged tree equity by 
2030.

However: it would 
be better if trees had not 
been cut down in the first 
place—it takes 30 years to 
grow a tree. 

park’s gazebo.  Bryan 
McCartney(truck bed sing-
a-long-guy) whose studio 
is on Lafayette, and re-
cently married Abby Metz 
(Sparks), local voice in-
structor, whose studio is on 
Taylor, will be two of the 
performers.

Bring your children and 
grandchildren for the fun 

(859)781-3300
Check out our website  for a free price quote

www.regalmaid.com
Your First 

House Cleaning$3000OFF

REGAL MAID

Independence
is not free!

But a clean house is one less hassle!

House For Sale

Nice trilevel home in Erlanger.
Needs some work, but a great price!

NOW is  a  great  t ime to  sel l!

ERLANGER, Ky  • $128,000

Celebrate
Independence

GARY
GENTRUP
CONSTRUCTION

• concrete  • masonry

Bicycling in the shade

Baking in the sun 

several recent articles, in-
cluding this amazing study: 
Opinion | Since When Have 
Trees Existed Only for Rich 
Americans? - The New 
York Times (nytimes.com) 
racism is part and partner of 
tree cover absence—neigh-
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Tom Rieger
Buying? Selling?

Relocating?
Talk to Tom!!

Office: (859) 431-9951
Cell: (859) 760-6247

trieger@fuse.net

No One Sells a Neighborhood Like A Neighbor

Each Office is Independently Owned and Operated

Victory &Affiliates

”Serving the citizens of Bellevue for over 29 years”

ESTATE
JEWELRY

Specializing in Gold, Silver, 
Loose Diamonds, Antique Jewelry, 

Antique Wrist and
Pocket Watches, especially 

Rolex, Patek Philippe, 
Vacheron & Contantin

319 Fairfield Avenue. 
Bellevue, KY. 41073

(859) 261-3636

Creating Satisfaction Since 1932

from the street due to modi-
fications. Allen was a stone 
cutter and pattern maker 
before moving to Bellevue, 
but by 1870 he was a super-
intendent of a foundry. 

William H. Robson 
(1836-1904) was the son 
of a prominent banker and 
distiller, Geo. W. Robson, 
Sr., and the brother of dis-
tiller and real estate mogul 
G. W. Robson, Jr (of Rob-
son’s Row fame). William 
ran the family brass foundry 
in Cincinnati. His palatial 
house stood at 132 Ross 
until meeting the wreck-
ing ball in the late 1980’s. 
Robson remained active in 
Bellevue politics the rest 
of his life. Besides serving 
several terms as trustee, he 
was elected Mayor by the 
Board of Trustees to serve 
the remaining six months of 
a vacated term.

Spencer Reeves (1829-
1907) was born in Ken-
tucky, perhaps in Green, 

KY east of Lexington, and 
moved to Illinois as a young 
boy. He was a noted musi-
cian and dance master in 
Cincinnati. He arrived in 
Bellevue in 1869 and built 
a house at 154 Division. It 
still stands today. Setting 
himself up as a real estate 
broker, he bought several 
adjacent lots in Berry’s 
Addition and sub-divided 
them to form Reeve’s Sub-
division along the west side 
Berry between Division and 
Center. He succeeded in real 
estate (as did his daughter 
Bella) and, in 1892, built a 
new house at 324 Fairfield 
for $3500, then a princely 
sum for a frame structure. It 
also stands today.

Rueben Tedrow (1814-
1907) was born in Pennsyl-
vania, and moved to Ohio as 
an infant, eventually settling 
in Cincinnati. He worked 
blue collar jobs most of his 
life, primarily as an iron 
molder in Cincinnati and at 

the Swift Iron Works on the 
Licking River in Newport. 
He came to Bellevue in 
the late 1860’s. In his later 
years he owned a coal yard 
on Fairfield, which even-
tually became the Funken 
Coal Co. Besides being a 
trustee, he served Bellevue 
as a Justice of the Peace and 
as a Constable. He lived at 
several locations in Bel-
levue before moving back 
to Newport just prior to his 
death.

As for John Peak, after 
searching the Federal Cen-
sus, Bellevue Tax Rolls and 
Poll Books (voting records), 
and Campbell County Land 
Records, we can find no 
evidence of him living or 
owning property in Bel-
levue in 1870 or subsequent 
years. We’ll keep looking, 
of course.

HistoricBellevueKY@
icloud.com

Submitted by
Don Neltner
Volunteer/Foster
The tired Terrier, cast 

astray as the ‘runt’ of the 
litter, turns his head away 
from the cold rain as he 
walks the lonely highway 
picking up twigs and leaves 
to fill his empty belly; the 
once-pampered Pomeranian 
princess suddenly finds her 
family much changed as the 
doting ‘parents’ are no lon-
ger around and the too-busy 
persons left don’t bother to 
straighten the pink bow on 
her head; the jittery little 
Dachshund mother, her 
health used up in the pur-
suit of puppy mill profits, 
cowers in the corner of the 
shelter looking for a kind 
smile from the people there 

and avoiding the menacing 
stares of the larger dogs; 
while the seventeen year 
old loyal family Shepherd 
senses that he has become 
a burden due to his health 
and can no longer find a 
comfortable place to rest his 
bones. 

These are the lucky ones 
who found their way to 
Frankies Furry Friends Ca-
nine Rescue in rural Camp-
bell County, Kentucky. This 
compassionate concern is 
run by Maria Shanks and 
Heather Fischer with many 
supporters, donors and vol-
unteers. They provide the 
first stop with a nutritious 
meal and safe cozy shelter 
for the down-on-their -luck 
visitors seeking a new life.

Frankies Furry Friends 

provides the food and medi-
cine, bedding and blankets, 
treats and toys, leashes, col-
lars and crates as well as 
much of the transportation, 
grooming and veterinary 
services and they only ask 
for foster ‘parents’ to add 
water, safe and secure shel-
ter, regular exercise, time 
and transportation, snuggles 
and cuddles, baths and the 
ever encouraging rhetori-
cal question “Who’s a Good 
Boy or Girl?” 

They need loving regu-
lar foster homes to provide 
the next step in helping these 
little dogs claw their way 
back to socializing, proper 
behavior, good health and 
the coveted chance to ‘au-
dition’ for a Forever Home 
and loving Fur-ever family. 

In some cases the need 
is for Canine Hospice care 
providing the caregiver 
the unique reward of see-
ing these senior dogs once 
again experience the few 
remaining fresh spring 
mornings, lazy summer 
twilights, brisk autumn 
breezes or the first snow of 
the fast approaching winter 
of their lives. If that seems 
too busy, you can both sit 
on the front porch eating 
snacks while barking at 
the squirrels to stay off the 
lawn. Hospice is for special 
people and the reward is 
just as special albeit leav-
ened by the pain of the best 
friend passing on and liv-

ing in our memories only. 
If you can be a regular 

foster to these sweet little 
brave hearts or that special 
person who can provide the 
end-of-life nurturing; please 
contact Maria or Heather 
at 859 392 0015, frankies-
furryfriends@gmail.com 
frankiesfurryfriends.res-
cuegroups.org. You will be 
richly rewarded with licks 
and love and loyalty. 

They always need do-
nations of usable pet sup-
plies, food and toys if you 
can help in that way. If you 
know someone else who 
might help, please pass this 
on to them. 

Canine fosteR Homes needed

fiRst fRom page 1
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Total Home Care
Residential & Commercial Remodeling

ONE CALL DOES IT ALL
•Kitchens •Bathrooms • Basements

•Additions • Restoration • New Builds
FullyInsured

859-261-5554

www.mytotalhomecare.com

Over 30
Years Of

Excellence

Andrew Ashcraft - thc.andy@gmail.com
cell 859-630-3607 • fax 859-581-0024

24 Hour Emergency Service

ROW 1 - A.Romito,  DJ.Kiefer,  G.Thomes,  S.Thomes,  B.Hopper,  T.Rottman,  S.Kiefer,  J.Harper
ROW 2 - C.Wainscott,  S.Browning,  M.Stanfield,  L.Docter,  J.Swope,  L.Robertson,  B.Ackerson,  C.Brewer,  
S.Krogman,  S.Carver
ROW 3 - Coach Pep Stidham,  C.Thomas,  M.Hall,  L.Schoulties,  B.Case,  M.Ashford,  T.Cooper, 
                  K.Tierney,  G.Streutker,  S.Bowman,  D.Neises,  D.Woolridge (Manager)

1983-84 BELLEVUE HIGH SCHOOL REGIONAL SECTIONAL AND STATE 
CLASS “A” GIRLS TRACK CHAMPIONS

Back Row (L to R) -  J.Rhorer,  K.Ponchot,  J.Sorrell, T.Hahn,  B.Case,  C.Chandler, M.Renchen,  J.Swope,  H.Morris,  
Coach P. Stidham
Front Row (L to R) - T.Kembre,  G.Streutker,  J.Harper,  L.Docter,  M.Stanfield,  C.Brewer,  S.Browning,  K.Roa,  
S.Delaney,  J.Wells, T.Dotson

1985-86 BELLEVUE HIGH SCHOOL
REGIONAL SECTIONAL AND STATE - CLASS “A” GIRLS TRACK CHAMPIONS

Bellevue HigH sCHool 1984 & 86 giRls state tRaCk CHampions
Bellevue native Harold 

“Pep” Stidham was hired to 
teach high school science 
in the fall of 1973.  He was 
asked to assume the du-

ties of a two- year-old girls 
track program, of which he 
accepted.  Over the next 25 
years Coach Stidham built 
one of the finest girls track 

and field teams in the state 
of Kentucky.  In that inau-
gural season the mile relay 
team won the girls first State 
Title.  In 1977 the team fin-

ished as State Runner-ups 
as Lisa Luthy won a Gold 
Medal in the 60-yard hur-
dles and the 880 relay team 
captured 1st place.  In 1984 

the team was crowned Re-
gional, Sectional, and State 
Champions.  On that May 
afternoon at the UK Track, 
the girls won the Title by 
scoring 52 points ahead of 
runner-up Bath County who 
finished with 48.  Lisa Rob-
ertson was indeed the star of 
the day for the Lady Tigers!  
The senior won Gold in 
the 100 meter hurdles, 100 
meter dash, and 300 meter 
hurdles.  She also picked up 
a second place finish in the 
200 meter dash.  Lisa alone 
accounted for 38 points.  The 
team needed more points 
to capture the Champion-
ship and got them from the 
800 meter relay team who 
finished 4th and the 1600 
meter relay team of Sharon 
Carver, Barbie Case, Kim 
Tierney, and Michelle Stan-
field who won the Gold on 
the very last race of the day!

In 1986 Coach Stid-
ham had that de ja vu feel-
ing as his team once again 
captured the Regional, 
Sectional, and second KH-
SAA State Track and Field 
Championship.  The Lady 
Tracksters scored 53 points 
ahead of the second place 
finisher from Frankfort who 
had 46.   It was indeed a 
total team effort!  The 800 
meter relay team captured 
the only Gold medal of the 
day.  Points came from the 
following:  400 meter re-
lay team placed 2nd, Lau-
rie Doctor finished 3rd in 
the 100 meter hurdles, 6th 
in the 100 meter dash, and 
4th in the 300 meter hurdles.  
Barbie Case finished 2nd in 
the shot put, 3rd in the 300 
meter hurdles, and 5th in the 
200 meter dash.  Kelly Roa 
finished 4th in the 1600 me-
ter run, and 4th in the 800 
meter run.  Coach Stidham 
and the girls certainly put 
their stamp on the program 
and the memories of these 
two Titles will never fade! 

We Haul It All!!

513-371-2763

Appliances, Furniture, Construction Debris, Tree Removal, 
Attic, Yard, Garage, Basement, All Areas 
Best Rates, Same Day Service Available.

AFFORDABLE HAULING
FREE Estimates

$25 OFF When you 
mention 
this ad
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July is First Responder Appreciation Month 
Campbell County Kentucky Firefighter,  

Police, Nurse’s  Dispatch receive 
50% off Services the entire month of July 
when you book your appointment using 

hortonsbarbershop.com BOOK DAYTON 
It’s more than a haircut ~ It’s an Experience      

Keep America Beautiful and Clean ~ 
Get a Haircut   

“Best Barbershop In Dayton”   

     Phone : (513) 371-3694       Website: intelidwel.com

     Let us convert your Home or Business into an intelligent dwelling with our 

Summer Security Special!

    Several Packages to choose from : Basic / Essential / Ultimate . Control your system 
anywhere via your smart devices .        (Ultimate package pictured below)

*No charge for the equipment

*No charge for the installation

*No activation fee

*Professional  Monitoring starting as low as $1.50
per day.

Add Smart devices like:
Smart technology Door locks, thermostats, lighting controls, appliance controls and Video cameras. All can be viewed and 
controlled  from anywhere via your smart devices . All Offered at discounted prices as part of our summer security special.

Give us a call for a free ,no pressure in home or business consultation .We can design a system that fits your home and business 
needs .    

We also offer:

• Custom designed Security Systems with no monitoring agreement required (Full
equipment purchase required)

• Stand alone surveillance camera systems
• Medical alert systems for seniors and those living alone
• Central vacuum systems
• Home theatre design and build
• Intercom systems

*  BrinksHome is not responsible for the content of this material

* 36 month monitoring agreement required  for  "NO CHARGE” package offering .BRINKSHOME security provides the 
professional installation and monitoring .

* Credit score of 625 or higher required for "no charge"  security system offers.

* Must be a homeowner for "no charge" security system offers..

GRAVETT’S GARAGE

“Complete Car & Truck Repair”

180 Fairfield Ave
Bellevue, Kentucky 41073 859-581-9469

RigHts fRom page 1
Rights.  They can be made 
via phone, in person, or by 
fax or email.  Complaints 
about housing discrimina-
tion must be made within 
a year of the alleged event.  
Those related to employ-
ment or public accommo-
dations but be made within 
180 days of the alleged 
discrimination.   You can 
reach the Kentucky Human 
Rights Commission at 502-
595-4024 or at kchr.mail@
ky.gov.  Their website is 
www.kchr.ky.gov.

Complaints related to 
a charge of discrimination 
based on sexual orientation 
or gender identification will 
be investigated and resolved 
by the Bellevue Human 
Rights Commission.  Any 
complaint should be deliv-
ered in writing to the Bel-
levue City Hall, 616 Poplar 
St., Bellevue, KY 41073. 

As an alternative to a 
formal complaint, media-

tion services are offered at 
both the state and local 
level.  Mediation is an in-
formal, voluntary process 
and provides an opportunity 
to discuss the complaint be-
tween you, the other parties 
involved and a neutral me-
diator with the aim of quick-
ly resolving the complaint.  
Participation in mediation 
does not preclude you from 
a more formal resolution. If 
you wish to pursue media-
tion, contact the appropriate 
Commission for more infor-
mation. 

The Kentucky Com-
mission on Human Rights 
provides a variety of edu-
cational programs for the 
public, including civil 
rights compliance training 
to owners and employees 
of public accommodations, 
local government officials, 
training in fair housing to 
realtors, property owners 
and managers, equal oppor-

tunity compliance training 
for employers, managers 
and employees and sexual 
harassment training for 
employees.  You can con-
tact them for specific in-
formation on opportunities 
for training at kchr.mail@
ky.gov .  

Training options for 
Bellevue businesses, orga-
nizations and groups that 
address sexual orientation 
and gender identification 
can be facilitated through 
the Bellevue Human Rights 
Commission.  Contact the 
Commission at 859-292-
4222 or email the City 
Administrator, frank.war-
nock@bellevueky.org.

The three members of 
the Bellevue Human Rights 
Commission are:

Whayne Herriford, 
Chairperson.  Whayne is 
a retired human resources 
executive who is currently 
working as a licensed men-
tal health therapist in Cin-
cinnati and Newport.  He 
has an MS in clinical mental 

health from Northern Ken-
tucky University, an MBA 
from Stanford University 
and a BA in education from 
Antioch College.  In addi-
tion to being licensed in 
both Kentucky and Ohio 
as an LPCC, he has cer-
tifications as a Diversity 
Executive and a Cultural 
Intelligence trainer.  He has 
been a resident of Bellevue 
for 13 years and lives with 
his partner Troy and their 
two dogs.  He enjoys read-
ing, listening to music and 
travel.

Christine Mayhew is 
a partner at Bonenfant & 
Mayhew, attorneys at Law, 
in Newport, KY.  Her back-
ground is rooted in advo-
cacy, research and service 
to others, and she practices 
law in Northern KY.  Be-
fore earning her Juris Doc-
torate from Chase College 
of Law in 2016, Christine 
graduated with a Bachelor 
of Fine Arts from Northern 
Kentucky University.  She 

has been a resident of Bel-
levue for 17 years and lives 
with her husband, Kirk, and 
their house critters Skillet 
the dog and cats Roger and 
Bikini.  She enjoys karaoke, 
travel, cooking and reading. 

Danielle McDonald has 
been teaching criminal jus-
tice at Northern Kentucky 
University since 2008.  She 
has a PhD. In Criminology 
from Indiana University of 
Pennsylvania, an MS from 
Virginia Tech in Sociology 
and a BA from West Virgin-
ia University in Psychology 
and Sociology.  She has pub-
lished articles on criminal 
justice in multiple journals 
and a textbook titled Race, 
Gender, Class and Criminal 
Justice:  Examining Barriers 
to Criminal Justice. She has 
been a resident of Bellevue 
for 11 years and lives with 
her husband, Scott, and their 
two sons, Paul and Cormac.  
She enjoys traveling, going 
to concerts and spending 
time with family and friends. 
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Dobbling, MuehlenkaMp 
& erschell Funeral 

hoMes
Our families serving yOur 

families fOr generatiOns

EST. 1870

AN EXPERIENCED BANK 

THAT UNDERSTANDS YOUR WORLD CAN 

MAKE ALL THE DIFFERENCE IN THE WORLD.

WesBanco Bank, Inc. is a Member FDIC.

Bellevue Banking Center
164 Fairfield Ave, Bellevue, KY | 859-491-5510 
Learn more at wesbanco.com

Locally
and

Family
Owned

Fully 
Insured

Trimming & 
Removal

Stump 
Grinding

Allens
Lawn 

&  Tree 
Care

859-743-1840

allenslawncare246@gmail.com

THIS SPACE FOR SALE
An ad this size is only $32

Print Edition and On-line. Please help 
support our community paper.

Please  call Mike @ 859-331-7977

2021 Music@BCM 
Concert Series Launched 
June 17

Break out the lawn 
chairs and pack up the pic-
nic! Behringer-Crawford 
Museum’s annual summer 
concert series is back!

 The Thursday evening 
outdoor music tradition re-
sumed on June 17 and con-
tinues weekly through Au-
gust 19. The 2021 Music@
BCM series continues with:

•July 15: Bam Powell & 
The Troublemakers

•July 22: Magnolia Vale
•July 29: Mike Wade

•August 5: Hot Magnolias
•August 12: Son Del Caribe
•August 19: The Company

The family-friendly 
Music@BCM performanc-
es take place in BCM’s 
outdoor amphitheatre at 
1600 Montague Road-De-
vou Park, Covington, KY 
41011. Admission is $5 for 
adults and free for children 
ages 3-12. Performances 
run from 7 to 9 p.m. Doors 
open at 6 p.m. with adult 
beverages available for pur-
chase. Parking is free.

 In the event of rain, the 
music moves inside the mu-
seum and attendance may 
be limited. The museum 
will follow all local and 
state mandates for the safety 
of our patrons.

 Music@BCM 2021 is 
sponsored by Ruth Fara-
gher and Family, Ersatz & 
Moot Point Railway Co. 
and the Alumni of WNOP 
Jazz Radio, Hummel Hat-
field Insurance, KW Me-
chanical, George & Marga-
ret McLane Foundation and 
Ashley Development.

 For more information, 
go to www.bcmuseum.org, 
email info@bcmuseum.org 
or call 859-491-4003.

tHe musiC RetuRns to BeHRingeR-CRawfoRd

Volunteers Needed
The Campbell County Historical & 

Genealogical Society is looking  to augment 
its volunteer core to assist with research, 

maintaining/updating files, IT/Social 
Media, grant writing, and fundraising.  

Please contact Susan Waters at 
859-653-5097.

freshART, Behringer-
Crawford Museum’s annual 
celebration of art and artists, 
will take place on Satur-
day, September 18, raising 
funds for youth education 
programs and giving collec-
tors and others the chance to 
acquire newly-created, one-
of-a-kind works.

 The 29th annual fre-
shART auction and party is 
back live, with an in-person 
event in BCM’s outdoor 
amphitheater overlooking 
Devou Park from 6 to 9:30 
p.m. on Saturday, Septem-
ber 18

Tickets are $75 per per-
son and include cocktails 
and a light dinner followed 
by a live and lively auction 
of “fresh” art created en 
plein air by dozens of artists 
in Devou Park during the 
previous week. To reserve 
or for more information, go 
to www.bcmuseum.org or 
call 859-491-4003.

There will also be a si-
lentART auction featuring 
previously created paint-
ings, ceramics, jewelry and 
more, which will open at 
the museum on Thursday, 
August 19 from 6 to 9 p.m. 
during the final Music@
BCM concert featuring The 
Company. Also on display 
will be artwork by local high 
school students in the third 
annual Connie O’Donnell 

Student Invitational. The 
student show and the si-
lentART auction with mo-
bile bidding will continue 
through the freshART event 
on September 18.

A portion of the sale 
price of each auctioned 
piece will go to the artist; the 
balance will be donated to 
the museum, benefiting area 
children through BCM’s 
educational programs. Sub-
mitted freshART works will 
be judged by a panel of ex-
perts, with $1000 in cash 
prizes awarded to the first, 
second and third-place en-
tries by the William & Pa-
tricia Applegate Fund.

Since freshART be-
gan in 1992, more than 
$600,000 has been raised, 
bringing educational and 
cultural activities to more 
than 275,000 Northern Ken-
tucky children.

Behringer-Crawford 
Museum is supported in part 
by our members, the City of 
Covington, Kenton County 
Fiscal Court, ArtsWave, 
Kentucky Arts Council, the 
Northern Kentucky Sports 
Hall of Fame and The Carol 
Ann and Ralph V. Haile, Jr. 
US Bank Foundation.  

For more informa-
tion about freshART, go to 
http://www.bcmuseum.org/
activities/freshart  or email 
info@bcmuseum.org.

fResHaRt at BCm 
set foR septemBeR 18

29-YeaR aRt auCtion 
tRadition Continues
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Bellevue Vets Youth League

24 Fairfield Avenue

Come enjoy a game at the Vets new 
St. Elizabeth baseball field. 

Serving $100 hot dogs & enjoy the outdoors

Master Fry Defense Systems 
1829 Monmouth St. • Newport Shopping Ctr. • 859-431-4545

Endorsed by parents, professionals and law enforcement personnel for 
professionalism, character building and self defense THAT WORKS!

Dynamic Taekwondo - Combat Hapkido - Cardio Kickboxing

Celebrating 35 Years of Service to Northern Kentucky

10 Weeks +FREE Uniform 
for only $17900SUMMER 

SLAM

Please
Support 

Our 
Advertisers

They
Make 
This

Paper
Possible

For Info
Call Mike
331-7977

179 Fairfield Avenue • Bellevue, KY 41073
P 859.581.2088    F 859.581.1008  D 859.292.7107 

www.assuredpartners.com

That’s Why I 
Love You Event

Aug 21, 2021  
12pm - 5:30pm
Pioneer Park  
Madison Pike

Lots of local businesses, crafters, 
food trucks

Come spend the day with us!

Vendor info:  
s.c.jewelry16@gmail.com

Proceeds benefit Autism Speaks & Apraxia Kids

Newport Location
Programs

All state and federal 
COVID-19 mandates will 
be followed. All programs 
in-person, unless noted. 

Book Discussions
Registration required.

Young Adult for Grown 
Adults

7 pm Tuesday, July 20
Two Can Keep a Secret 

by Karen M. McManus. 
Teens also welcome. In-
person or Zoom. 

Adults
DIY Cocktails 

5:30 pm Monday, July 12
Enjoy an evening learn-

ing to create cocktails, just 
in time for the summer sea-
son. No need to register. 
YouTube. 

Teens & Tweens
Registration required

Tween Scene: 
Cat Paw Soap 

4 pm Tuesday, July 20
This DIY soap activity 

helps keep hands purrfectly 
clean. Ages 8-14. In-person 
or Zoom. 

Glow Clouds
3 pm Wednesday, July 28

Create a dreamy DIY 
glow cloud. Ages 11-19. In-
person. 

Families
Registration required, 

unless noted.
Rock Turtles 

11 am Saturday, July 17
This easy rock painting 

craft makes perfect garden 
décor. In-person. 
Reptiles and Amphibians 

with the Louisville 
Nature Center

1 pm Friday, July 23
Meet different reptiles 

and amphibians virtually 
with the Louisville Nature 

Center! Zoom. 
Nocturnal Critter Crew
11 am Saturday, July 24

Learn about nocturnal 
animals and their cool abili-
ties! Plus, try out fun activi-
ties. In-person. 

Children
Registration required.

 Create Your Own 
Camouflage 

1 pm Wednesday, July 28
Join the library in learn-

ing the different ways 
animals camouflage them-
selves then use provided 
materials to make some 
camouflage. Grades 1-5. In-
person. 

AUGUST
Book Discussions

Registration required.
Newport Book Club

7 pm Tuesday, Aug. 3
The Ghosts of Eden 

Park by Karen Abbott.
Tween Book Club

4 pm Friday, Aug. 13
You Don’t Know Ev-

erything, Jilly P! By Alex 
Gino. Ages 8-14. Zoom op-
tion available. 

Young Adult for 
Grown Adults 

7 pm Tuesday, Aug. 17
Thirteen Doorways, 

Wolves Behind Them All 
by Laura Ruby. 

Adults
Registration required.

Wearing Words 
6-8 pm Monday, Aug. 9

Repurpose books into 
beads, which can be used to 
make jewelry. 

The Authentic History 
of Cincinnati Chili with 

Dann Woellert
7 pm Thursday Aug. 12 

Author Dann Woellert 
will dive into the history of 
Cincinnati Chili for the first 

installment in the CCPL’s 
Spotlight Series. 
Cincinnati: An Illustrated 
Timeline with Jeff Suess
7 pm Thursday, Aug. 19

Author Jeff Seuss will 
guide audiences through the 
history, legends and land-
marks of the Queen City for 
the second installment of 
CCPL’s spotlight series. 

Grapevine Wreath
5:30-7 pm Monday, 

Aug. 23
This flowery grapevine 

wreath can brighten up any 
home. 

Railsplitter with Falcon 
Theatre

7 pm Thursday, Aug. 26
Newport’s Falcon The-

atre takes the reigns for the 
third installment in CCPL’s 
Spotlight Series. The per-
formance will bring life to 
Maurice Manning’s book 
of poetry Railsplitter, which 
is written in the imagined 
posthumous voice of Presi-
dent Abraham Lincoln. 
There will be a Q&A with 
the author after the reading. 

Firefly Painting 
5:30 pm Monday, Aug. 30

Capture the magic of 
fireflies dancing against 
the night sky by painting a 
whimsical scene with sup-
plies provided by the li-
brary. 

Teens & Tweens
Registration required.

Friendly Pet Pterodactyl
3-4:30 pm Thursday, 

Aug. 5
These pterodactyl mari-

onettes make the perfect 
companion. Ages 11-19. 

Summer Leis
3-4:30 pm Thursday, 

Aug. 19
Summer vacation may 

be over, but make it last 

with this colorful lei craft. 
Impromptu

3-4:45 pm Wednesday, 
Aug. 25

The time may be planned 
but the fun is not. 

Duct Tape Pouches 
3-4:45 pm Thursday, 

Aug. 26
Make duct tape pouches to 

store school supplies. 
AND MUCH MORE

572-5035

Happenings at tHe liBRaRY

The Bellevue Neighbor-
hood Association, a non-
profit 501(c)(3), announces 
the 9th annual Drink with a 
Vue fundraiser, which will 
be held on Saturday, Sep-
tember 25th, 6:00-10:00 
p.m. at the Bellevue Beach 
Park in Bellevue. This will 
consist of an evening of 
fun, hors d’oeuvres, beer 
and wine tastings as well as 
live music. We are expect-
ing 300 people to attend 
the event, which has been a 
very successful fundraiser 
for us in the past.

 Money raised at the 
event will go towards im-
proving and maintaining 
Bellevue’s parks, gardens, 
and planters, grants and out-
reach programs for exterior 
home improvement, and 
other community projects.

We are hoping that busi-
nesses would be able to 
provide prizes for our si-

lent auctions.  Gift baskets 
and business gift cards are 
always popular but any-
thing you are able to donate 
would be much appreciated.

 This year, we are also 
offering Event Sponsor-
ships.  For $250.00, the-
business will be highlighted 
at the entrance of our event 
and will be mentioned in a 
Facebook post and on our 
website prior to the event.

You can contact Lauren 
Wessel, regarding a contri-
bution. Her phone number 
is (513) 604-6257.  The 
mailing address is:  P.O Box 
73005 Bellevue, KY 41073. 
Please feel free to contact 
me if you have any ques-
tions or if you have a gift  
for pick up.

For information regard-
ing donations and sponsor-
ships, please contact Sue 
Loux: (270) 635-1489

dRink witH a view



SCHWAB

859-835-3595

Can I control my breath? 
For fleeting moments, I sup-
pose, but at some point biol-
ogy takes over and my lungs 
will do as they are designed 
to do. 

Can I control my body? 
    Not really. In this moment 
I have hundreds of systems 
functioning fully involun-
tarily. I do move and act vol-
untarily to live my life, but 
what percentage of those ac-
tions are subconscious auto-
mations? Most! And worse, 
how often do I do stuff that 
I really don’t want to do or 
don’t do things that I really 
want to do? (Like exercise 
before the birds even wake 
up-that’s for the birds!) 
All the dang time! 

If I can’t really take 
command of my own body 
and mind, can I control other 
people? The weather? Traf-

fic? The future? My sched-
ule? The great delusion is 
that my displeasure at these 
seeming inconveniences 
will somehow change them. 

I really can’t control 
anything. Will somebody 
keep reminding me of this, 
please? 

People do their best 
making plans for their lives, 
but the Eternal guides each 
step. Proverbs 16:9 

Soft-Baked Pretzels
Pretzel Sandwiches

Dine-In or Carry Out
Party Trays Available

411 Fairfield Ave
859-781-6569
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fRom tHe CoRneR

201 6th Avenue
Dayton, KY 41074

tHe gReat oBsesssion

ContRol
by Melissa Stephens
The 12-step program of 

Alcoholics Anonymous, fa-
cilitated by the Big Book, is 
a brilliantly spiritual jour-
ney. I am addicted to a lot 
of things, but the biggest 
hurtle to recovery is my ad-
diction to myself.

Journey with me 
through the Big Book as I 
explore how to recover from 
my own ego obsessions and 
personality addiction.

The Great Obsession: 
Control

Posted June 2, 2021
The idea that somehow, 

someday he will control 
and enjoy his drinking is 
the great obsession of every 
abnormal drinker. (More 
About Alcoholism, Pg. 30)

What can I 
really control? 

I want to say my 
mind, but that’s not true. 
My thoughts can bounce 
around in my head like the 
ball at a tennis match. I can 
quiet it but not by control-
ling it. I can quiet the in-
cessant banter of thoughts 
in my head when I focus on 
something else, my breath, 
for example. 

CELEBRATING 75  YEARS 1945 -  2020
N O W  H I R I N G  B A R  B A C k / I D  C H E C k E R

BELLEVUE VETS 
24 Fairfield Ave • Bellevue, Ky • 431-0045

Open To The Public

Why go to the casinos to play 
video slots when you can play 

18 Electronic Pulltab Machines 
at the Bellevue Vets?

Win up to 
$599

no tax paperwork (#00558)

Queen of Hearts jackpot is currently $2,500 and 
growing daily. Only $1 per ticket 

Queen of Hearts  
Drawing Every

Tuesday
8:30 pm

Serving
Noon to 
2:00 AM
Everyday

Local restaurant food 
delivery available

STEAK & SEAFOOD

Phone: 859-360-5573
Email: ktrotta1961@gmail.com

441 6th Avenue
Dayton, KY 41074

Check out our website at
trottassteakandseafood.com

Mondays 
through 

Thursdays
Check out our 

great wine 
features 
and our 

growing list of 
fine bourbons

The Voice translation 
Melissa Stephens is the 

Communication Coordina-
tor at Florence Christian 
Church in Florence, KY 
and a covenant member of 
St. John United Church of 
Christ.  She is a passionate 
preacher, creative writer, a 
resident of Bellevue, and 
has a great blog! “addicted 
to me living in the chaos is 
my new super power”

Thank you, Melissa, for 
sharing your blog post with 
From the Corner.

Pastor Keith M. Haithcock
St. John United Church of 
Christ 520 Fairfield Ave., 

Bellevue, KY
In-Person & virtual 

Sunday Worship at 10:30a: 
www.StJohnChurch.net

The NKY Chapter of 
Kentucky Public Retirees 
will have their monthly 
meeting on Monday August 
9, 2021 at Log Cabin Fam-
ily Restaurant 322 Madi-
son Pike Covington, KY. 
41017. Meeting time is 11: 
45 A.M. Chapter President 
Milton Mains would prefer 
members to arrive around 
11; 30 to place food order 
before start of meeting. Log 
Cabin does not offer a buf-
fet.

Retirees along with 
spouses retired from state 

government, city govern-
ment, county government, 
KY. State Police, support 
staff from Ky. Independent 
school systems, and support 
staff from KY. State uni-
versities. The retiree must 
receive a pension from one 
of the following KERS, 
CERS, or KY. STATE PO-
LICE.

An application for mem-
bership can be downloaded 
from KPR website or by at-
tending local chapter meet-
ings.  Membership dues are 
$15 per person a year from 
January to December of 
current year. New members 

n.kY CHapteR puBliC RetiRees meeting
are free from month of join-
ing to end of current year 
December.

KPR has a website, 
Facebook page, twitter ac-
countant, and quarterly 
newsletter “The Kernel” 

With all latest pension 
news.

All questions can be 
addressed to Chapter presi-
dent Milton Mains email 
MHLM38@twc.com or 

 Phone 859-512-9881.
Submitted by:
Melissa Artopoeus
  NKY Chapter Public 

Relations


